

The Sunbeam

August 2015

It saddens me to report to the membership that someone or some group of people vandalized the port-a-potty at the field. In speaking with the business owner, this happens several times a year to them. They requested we not call the Sheriff's department over the matter for that reason. I guess whoever done this must like to play in toilets!

On to better news.

Warbird Fly-in will be September 5, so make plans to attend. New this year will be a raffle for Sig's T-Clips airplane.

Jacobsen mower has a new seat! And new blades have been ordered. Old ones have cut their last blade of grass and laid to rest.

Allis' blades have been sharpened.

Thanks to Kent for doing the work on the mowers.

South taxiway has been smoothed out. Thanks for Mark for his help in doing this.

Get all the flying in you can as time goes by fast. Be for you know it, that "white stuff" will be in the air!

Take care,

Craig

Club Calendar

August 11 Club meeting at the Field 7:00 p.m. Come early to fly!

Bring something to Show"N'Tell!

September 5 Ames Multi-Fly -Dig out your yellow shirts, please! Tell all your friends - flying and other wise - to come on the day.

Beginning September 15 AMA membership dues will increase to 75\$ for Open members and \$65 for Senior members*

Lock-in Your Dues Now Before September 15

For Current AMA Members

Renew now and lock-in your current dues rate. Open Members \$58. Senior Members \$48. Lock-in your dues rate for two years! <u>RENEW NOW</u>

For New AMA Members

Join now and get the rest of 2015 and all of 2016. Open Members \$58. Senior Members \$48. Lock-in your dues rate for two years! JOIN NOW

Membership Dues Frequently Asked Questions

*Adults age 65 or over as of July 1, 2016.

AMES MULTI-FLY

Saturday, Sept 5 will be the tenth annual Ames Multi-Fly, an event that grew to 40 pilots last year.

All Warbirds, Classics or Multi-Engine plane is welcome.

Mark Taylor and Kent Woods are the "Contest Directors" and they can be contacted for any questions or offers of assistance.

Perhaps the biggest reason the event has grown steadily over the last decade is our club's "Yellow Shirts," the personable and helpful club members who volunteer for the big day.

So please save the day and come out and participate as a pilot or a volunteer.

Or Both!

September 5



Executive Council Minutes

Exec Council July 30, 2015

All present

No Secretary report Treasurer - we have money!

Field and Safety - grass continues to grow like crazy

The port-a-pot was vandalized. The company will be replacing it Friday, July 31. (note: still not replaced as of August 6 - Ed)

Sidewall for shed- Craig has researched options. Car siding \$263 and barn siding \$272. Rubber end caps \$60 for the metal siding. There is a cloth option for under \$100. The cloth could be two layers thick to cut light more. would need snaps and possibly some sewn reinforcement. The poles of this shelter are not spaced for 16", 24" or 48" lengths, so regular goods would incur some scrap.

OK for Denny to get the fabric to try out. (on order - Ed)

Mower blade nuts do not want to come off! New seats on Jacobsen and Allis. And they are adjustable. Charging system on Allis still does not work.

We decided to raffle an airplane kit at the Multi- Fly.

Dennis Goodrich, Secretary



The Central Iowa Aeromodelers

http://centraliowaaeromodelers.weebly.com/index.html

This club has been established to promote all facets of the hobby/sport of model aviation and to provide assistance and fellowship for its members. AMA Charter 2091.

For information about modeling or this club contact:

Craig Krueger - President 231-7047 rcflver02@gmail.com 232-0848 Mark Taylor - Vice President mktaylor145@earthlink.net Kent Woods - Treasurer 232-8180 woods229@msn.com Dave Popelka - Field Marshall 515-231-8924 dmpopelka@gmail.com - Secretary / Newsletter dennyginia@yahoo.com Dennis Goodrich 505-0408 - Safety Officer Dave Sult 490-4662 wings4fun60@gmail.com

2015 Central Iowa Aeromodelers Membership Form

Annual Dues: Open Member \$70 - Any Open AMA member.

Student \$35 - Full time college undergrad/school student of any capability

Family Membership \$70 - Includes spouse and all in household 18 & under.

Newsletter Subscription \$10 - For non members only.

NO REFUNDS ON DUES PAID

THESE DUES ARE ADDITIONAL TO ACADEMY OF MODEL AERONAUTICS MEMBERSHIP

https://www.modelaircraft.org/joinrenew.aspx

All except newsletter subscription require proof of current Academy of Model Aeronautics membership.

Make checks payable to Central Iowa Aeromodelers. Mail to: Kent Woods, 4709 Twain St., Ames IA 50014.

Please note reason for payment.

Name:		
Today's Date:	AMA No:	
Address:		
City:		
Email Address:		
Telephone: ()	R/C Channels You Use:,	_,

CIRCLE MEMBERSHIP CATEGORY(S):

OPEN STUDENT FAMILY NEWSLETTER

Comments to the Editor

Any comments concerning this issue of the Sunbeam can be made via email to Denny Goodrich at dennyginia@yahoo.com.

You can also call: (515) 292-6326.